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LANDING GEAR CONTROL AND INTERFACE UNITS 6647 SERIES 
 

(Used on A319, A320 and A321 Aircraft) 
 
 

RECALL OF LGCIU FOR WIRE LOOM CHECK 
 

 
1. Description 
 

This Service Information Letter is applicable to all LGCIU Pt. No. 664700500A4C with 
the following serial numbers: 1807 to 1812, 1818 to 1838, 1840 to 1875, 1877 to 1879, 
1881 to 1887, 1889 to 1894. 
 
Wire looms from the same batch as those used in the above units have been tested.  
Some have exhibited granular break down and subsequent separation of the wire from 
three pins on the ARINC connector under loads less than the specification requires. 

 
2. Implementation 
 

It is highly recommended that these units be returned to Ultra Electronics Controls at 
your earliest convenience for precautionary replacement of three pins on the ARINC 
connector.    

 

 
 

All queries relating to the information contained in this Service Information Letter should 
be addressed to: - 
 

 
 

Product Support 
Ultra Electronics 
Controls Division 

417 Bridport Road, Greenford, 
Middlesex  UB6 8UA, England 

Telephone  +44 (0)181 813 4444   Fax +44 (0)181 813 4351 


